
Overview of Public Works CIP 

The Public Works CIP includes two separate sections: Roads and Bridges.   

Approximately $88.3 million is included in the FY 19 – 24 CIP to maintain roads throughout the 
County. Approximately thirty-five percent of the County's road network is considered mainline 
or arterial roads.  These roads carry a higher traffic volume.  Sixty-five percent are lower volume 
roadways, including neighborhood roads. Typical repair strategies include patching, overlay, mill 
and overlay, full-depth reclamation, and reconstruction. 

Funding of $0.8 million is provided to design and construct a roundabout at the intersection of 
Lucabaugh Mill, Sullivan, and Lemmon Roads.  

Included in FY 19 – 24 is $0.6 million to support State road projects. Contributing to State 
projects may expedite the planning process for State roads in Carroll County.  

Market Street Extended, a new road construction project, will create a more direct connection to 
MD 140 from Old Westminster Pike. 

Funding is included for the replacement or rehabilitation of five bridge structures.  

For additional information on these or other Public Works projects, please refer to the individual 
project pages.  




